

Dr G A Nesbitt
Associate Medical Director
Western Health Trust
MDEC Building
Altnagelvin Hospital
Mobile:

Email: Geoff.Nesbitt(a)

14th October 2008

Dr Michael McBride Chief Medical Officer Castle Buildings Stormont Estate Belfast

Dear Michael,

Re: Paediatric fluid guidance.

Thank you for your reply to my letter about the paediatric parenteral fluid wall-chart.

I fear that I have not made my point clearly enough. The wall-chart is the same as the regional one, and where it suggests "corporately approved solution", we have inserted that solution.

I believe that it is confusing to have an attached list of approved solutions for use in paediatric practice from which clinicians will choose.

You have rightly said that there was significant work undertaken by health and social care colleagues in reaching agreement on the chart, and I am sure you know the part played in this by clinicians in Altnagelvin Hospital. I believe that our intravenous policy for fluids in children, and in particular the choice of fluid and calculation of rates of administration, has been honed by experience.

Could I suggest that in addition to a copy of your letter to RQIA, a copy of my letter of 24th June together with the attachments showing the charts also be sent by way of information?

Yours sincerely.

G A Nesbitt